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August 29, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits the water quality monitoring program report and motion that responds to Proviso 1 in Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 114. The proviso reads, in part:
“The report shall build upon the 2012 Report on King County’s Water Quality Monitoring Program by providing additional information, analysis and recommendations regarding current and proposed water quality monitoring activities as part of an overall strategic response to changing regulatory issues, public health concerns, liability management issues, potential upland application of reclaimed water, emerging overlaps and synergy with stormwater National Pollution Discharge Elimination System permit requirements for water quality testing and monitoring and opportunities for coordination with cities, including cost-sharing.
The executive shall form an interdepartmental work group that will work in consultation with council staff to produce the report that is called for in this proviso. The work group shall be comprised of staff from the wastewater treatment division, water and land resources division, including the stormwater services section, the Seattle-King County department of public health and others the executive deems appropriate.”

The enclosed report responds to the requirements of the proviso by providing a brief overview of King County’s overall water quality program and focusing on the ongoing water quality monitoring and analysis activities of several King County agencies. The report also describes the monitoring activities, emerging issues that may affect future monitoring work, and opportunities for increased jurisdictional coordination.

Preparation of this report included consultations with staff from several cities in King County, including Auburn, Bellevue, Covington, Redmond, Renton, Seattle, and Shoreline and King County Council staff.  I appreciate their constructive input, which is incorporated in the report.

The water quality monitoring program mentioned in this report align closely with the environmental sustainability and financial stewardship goals of the King County Strategic Plan by demonstrating the County’s commitment to protect public health and water quality and to be accountable to its various ratepayers. This report also supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by providing information on monitoring activities that track the impact of climate change on King County’s environment.

We are proud of our existing water quality monitoring program which meets King County’s needs and benefits the entire region. As needs change over time, the monitoring program will continue to evolve to address new issues and priorities. However, at this time, the monitoring program is sufficient to address current needs and those in the near future. I am, therefore, recommending no changes to King County’s water quality monitoring program at this time.

It is estimated that this report required 150 staff hours to produce, costing $11,250. 

Thank you for your review and consideration of this report. I am confident that it provides a thorough overview of King County’s water quality monitoring program. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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